TOWN ADMINISTRATOR’S REPORT

January 21, 2009
· The Town Administrator received an email from Representative Rice’s office containing the Municipal Emergency Disaster Relief Payments bill seeking the State to commit the 25% balance of the storm cleanup costs.
· This is the second reminder to all Chairs from the Town Clerk that Annual Reports were due by January 15th.
· The Board of Selectmen received a schedule and list of positions available from the Town Clerk for the Annual Town Election to be held Monday, April 27, 2009 (show attached on camera).
· The Selectmen received a letter from MRPC requesting local adoption and execution of the Certification of Adoption for Ashby’s Pre-Disaster Mitigation Plan.

· The Board of Selectmen received hearings notification from the Department of Public Utilities for the investigation into the preparation and performance of Unitil during the Winter Storm of 2008.

· Open Air Burning Season has begun.  Permits can be obtained at either the Police or Fire Station.  The fee for the Burn Permit is $25.00 and is good until May 1st at 4:00 p.m.

· The Ashby Recycling Center Transfer Station will next be open from 9:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. on Saturday, January 24th this month.  The RCTS has a Book Donation Drop-off container located at the facility.  For more information contact Got Books at 978-664-6555 or donate@gotbooks.com.
· 5’x8’ Funeral American Flag donations for the cemeteries in Town would be appreciated.  Anyone interested in making a donation please contact Bill Seymour, Sr. at 386-5532.
· The Selectmen have received the following mail, email, memos and faxes:

· Conservation Commission December 3rd and January 7th Minutes
· Schedule of Tentative Finance Committee Meetings 

· Faxed NMRSD Notices of Next School Committee and Finance Subcommittee Meetings
· Faxed Monty Tech Notices of Next Budget Subcommittee Meetings

· Montachusett Regional Vocational Technical School Annual Report

· Emailed Tentative Agenda and MPO Subregion Representation for Next MJTC Meeting

· Memo from MRPC Executive Director regarding US Census Participant Statistical Area Program
· Memo from Town Counsel regarding Cutting and Trimming of Public Shade Trees
· Emailed Memo from DHCD regarding 2009 Draft HUD Action Plan

· Emailed Federal Grant Update

· Post Cards from Vendors attending MMA’s Annual Meeting and Trade Show
· Public Service Announcements:

+
All eligible individuals (seniors and ADA qualified) wishing to participate in the Meals on Wheels Program should contact Angie Godin at 386-6800.  Meals are only $1.00 and are now delivered Monday through Friday around noon.

+
MART Shuttle Service is available to all eligible (60 years or older, ADA qualified) individuals.  Ashby residents may use the van on Mondays, Wednesdays and Thursdays for medical appointments and shopping.  Interested residents should call Jennifer Collins Monday through Thursday at 386-2501, ext. 11 to apply and schedule use.
+
Current Board, Committee, and Department Vacancies:  Conservation Commission, Historical Commission, Senior Tax Work-off Program and ZBA

